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MR. NUTTER: Case No. 4187.

MR. HATCH: Case No. 4187. Application of Aztec
0il and Gas Company for the amendment of Administrative
Order NWU-341 and Commission Order No. R-2046, San Juan
County, New Mexico.

(Discussion held off the record.)

MR. MORRIS: Mr. Examiner, I am Dick Morris
of Montgomery, Federici, &ndrews, Hannahs and Morris,
Santa Fe, appearing on behalf of the Applicant, Aztec
0il and Gas Company. I would like to introduct to you,
Mr, Examiner, Mr. Joe Starks, Attorney for Aztec Oil
and Gas Company and a member of the Texas Bar who will
present the case for the Company.

MR. STARKS: If it plecase the Examiner; I have
only one witness whom I would request be sworn, Mr, L. M,

Stevens.
' (Witness sworn.)

L. M. STEVENS

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT BXAMINATION

BY #Mh. STARKS:
Q Mr, Stevens, by whom are you employed?

A By Aztec 0Oil and Gas Company.

T
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Q The Applicant herein, is that correct?

A Yes.

C In what capacity are you employed by the Applicant?
A District Suverintendent of the Dallas District.

Q What is your professional backgiound, Mr. Stevens?
A I graduated from Texas A and I University with

a degree of Petroleum Engineering. I worked for Eastern
Producing on the Gulf Coast for 7 years. For the past
13 years I have been associated with Aztec (0il and Gas.
Four of these years were spent in the San Juan Basin as
District Engineer in‘charge of drilling and production.
MR. STARKS: Mr. Examiner, are’ there any questions
as to the qualifications? I believe you have testified
before this Commission before, have vou not?
MR. NUTTER: No questions. Please proceed.
MR. STARKS: Thank you, Mr. Examiner.
BY MR. STARKS:

G Mr, Stevens, for the purpose of this Hearing
have you made alstudy of the area which encompasses the
northern and western portion of Township 32 North, Rﬁnge 8
West in San Juan County, New Mexico?

A Yes, sir.

MR. STARKS: Mr, Examiner, by way of prefacing
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The Applicant herein; is that correct?

Yes.

In what capacity are you employed by the Applicant?
Distriét Superintendent of the Dallas District.

What i3 your professional background, Mr, Stevens?

>0 > O 0 » O

I graduated from Texas A and I University with
a degree of Petroleum Engineering. I wofked for Eastern
Producing on the Gulf Coast for 7 years. For the past
13 years I ha?e been associated with Aztec 0il and Gas.
Four of these years were spent in the San Juan Basin as
District Engineer in'charge of drilling and production.
MR. STARKS: Mr. Examiner, are there any questions
asitodthe'qualifications? i believe you have testified
before this Commission before, have you not?
MR. NUTTER: No questions. Please proceed.
Mr. STARKS: Thank you, Mr. Examiner.‘
BY MR. STARKS:

Q Mr. Stevens, for the purpose of this Hearing
have 'you made a study of the area which encompasses the
northern and western portion of Township 32 North, Range 8
West in San. Tuan County, New Mexico?

A Yes, sir.

¥i. STARKS: Mr. Examiner, by way of prefacing




a remark, I would like to say that we are requesting at the
present time an amendment of two orders that were previously
entered by the Commission, the first of which was
Administrative Order No. NWU-BLI entered by the Commission
on December 14, 1959 relative to the creation of éertain
non-standard units for the development of the Mesa Verde
formation along the north and western tier of sections in
Township 32 North, Range 8 West, this being an irregular --
these being irregular sections. The second order being
the Commission's Order No. R-2046 entered on the l4th day
of hugust, 1961, again creating non-standard units for

- the development of the Dakota formation.

(Whereupon, Applicant's
Exhibits Nos. 1 through &
were marked for identification.)
MR. STARKS: We would like to introdﬁée’by way
of exhibits, first, a plat which is shown on a base print

of a dependent re-survey which is on file with the Bureau

of Land Management. The date of this re-survey plat was

February 18, 1964 subsequent to the date of these original

A
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orders, the first of wihiic
authorized by Administrative Order NWU-341. Those Units
are bounded in blue. Applicant's Exhibit No. 2 will be a

plat on the sam: base showing bounded in red, the Dakota
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units as authorized in Order No. R-2046. Also occurring
subsequent to the date of these orders, certain of the
iands which were included in the San Juan Basin 32-8 Unit
were eliminated therefrom.

Avplicant's Exhibit No. 3 will show those
portions of the acreage within that Township which are
still committed to and operated under the 32-8 Unit.

Then, Applicantis kExhibit No. 4 will show the
acreage which is the subject of this Application and the
Units as proposed by the Applicant, showing also the acreage
figure for each of the Units based upon the most recent
independent re~sﬁrvey in this area.

BY MR. STARKS:

Q Mr. Stevens, you have viewed the exhibits as have
been presented, and first, I will ask you if they were
prepared by you or under your supervision?

A Yes.

Q Now, Mr. Stevens, let's refer éo the first exhibit
.......... t showing the Mesa Verde Unit as previously
authorized. How many units are located in Sections 7 through
12, that is, the northern tier of the sections in this
Township?

A There are 6 Units along the northern tier of the

Section.
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Q Now; what is the variation in size of those various
units as permitted in that Ordex?

A Along the northern tier, they range in size from
about 315 acres to 408 acres, and this is the acreage as
cited in the original order andwnét based upon the re-survey.

Q Based upon the re-survey wﬁich was filed with the
Bureau of Land Management on February 18, 1964, what change
in those acreage figures allocated to those units would
resﬁlt?

A This resulted in an increase in acreage committed
to each unit with the largest one of 408 acres being ex-
panded to about 421 acres. L

MR, NUTTER: Could you give us the acreage in each

lcas2? Do vow have that on the

£ alih mAans=d Ama

THE WITNESS: Section 12 -~-

MR. STARKS: (Interrupting) Mr. Examiner, I
could calculate it. We have not calculated it for each
individual séction. That is, not for sections 10 and 11.
You will find the éurrent acreages for Sections 7,8 and 9

as shown on Applicant's Exhibit No, 4, Those will be thé

=
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same, I could calculate from the plat hexe since each o

those lots were subject to re-survey, and come up with a




total acreage.

MR. NUTTER: Welli, these numbers in each of the
tracts there, in Sections 10, 11 and 12, are the acreages
included in each one of the individual lots in that section?

MR. STARKS: That is correct, Mr. Examiner.

The figures shown penciled in red are, of course, the
acreages which are allocated to the proposed Unit, but the
acreage figures are shown for each individﬁal lot in those
sections on this re-survéy.

MR. NUTTER: Okay. We will dispense with the
actual acreége‘in these sectioh# right now, but the Range,
then, runs from 314.787

MR. STARKS: Yes, that is correct, to 408.40,

-MR. NUTTER: That is the old survey or thé new?

MR. STARKS: No, the new survey would go in excess

of 421 acres for Section 12.

MR. NUTTER: What is the small one on the re-survey,
the smallest?

THE WITNESS: The re-survey, it is 314.78. It is
the same thing.

MR. NUTTER: It didn't change on the survey?

THE WITNESS: Not in Section 7.

MR. NUTTER: Everything changed except Section 77



THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
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MR. NUTTER: I see. But these penciled figures -

on Exhibit No. 1, that is the acreage that was on the old

survey?

MR. STARKS: Oh, yes, that's the acreage as cited

in the original Order. 1 believe that you will find

<o)

typed on the top of that Exhilbic in parenthesis #Called
acreage figures.”

BY MR. STARKS:

Q 411 right. Now, Mr. Stevens, referring to
Applicant's Exhibit No. 2, what differences do you notice
between the Units as authorized, the‘non»standgrd Units
autnorized for the Dakota ahd for the Mesa Verde as shown
on Applicant's Exhibit No. 1?

A Well, the Unit boundaries are not coincident.,
Presently established Dzkota Unit boundaries and the first

estabilished Mesa Verde boundaries are not coincident.

Q Is that true in ail cases?
A Yes, sir.
Q How many units wouid be located along the northern

tier section on your Exhibit No. 27?
A There would be 7 Units, 7 Dakota Units.

Q . As compared with 6 for the Mesa Verde?
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A For the Mesa Verde, that is correct.
Q From an operational staudpoint, if you wanted to
dually complete wells in this area, what operational problems i

would result if both orders, both of these orders were ;
honored? i
A Well, particularly in Sections 9 and 10, dually E
completed wells on that Unit, Dakota énd Mesa Verde, would
require different communitizations in the Dakota and

Mesa Verde and part of the Dakota would be committed to

the 32-8 Uait.

Q Would that create a iremenduous operational
rehlem?

A In & dual completion, yes, it would. There would
be a problem in allocating costs.

Q Also, if both of the old orders were honored,
it would be necessary to drill four wells, would it not,

in Sections 10, 11 and 12 for the development -- I believe

"I said 3 for the development of the -Mesa Verde and 4

for the Dakota, is that correct?
A Yes, sir, that is correct,
Q Now, which of these Sections does Aztec hold ,I

under lease at the present time?

A At the present time, we hold under lease all of




Jection 7, all of Section 8, Section 10, Section 11 and
Section 12.

@ How about Section 187

A In Section 18, we hold under lease the north half
of that section.

Q All right. wNow, have you made a study of the
development and the production within this Township for

the purnoses of this Hearing? : .

A Yes, I have.

Q Are there several wells producing in the Township?
A Yes, sir, there urc,

Q Are there any producing wells on any of tﬁe

acreage covered within the area of Applicani's regquest today?
A No, sir, no producing wells.
Q No producing wells. Have there ever been any
wells drilled on any of that acreage?
A In Section 9 there is a dry hole drilled.
Q Was that drilled by the Applicant?
A No, sir, |
Q I believe El1 Paso is the operator of 32-8 Unit,
is thay correct?

A Yes, that's correct.

Q Do they have several wells producing in this
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Township at the present time?
A Yes, they do. All of them are Mesa Verde wells

in the Township.

Q These are gas wells, are they not?
A Yes, sir.
Q On the average, approximately how much gas do

these wells produce?
A The deliverability of these wells range from
9 M.C.F. to 88 M.C.F. These are singularly completed
A} Mésa Verde wells, old wells, shot-hole completions.
}',i Q Let me ask you: Has Applicant drilled any wells
% fm) in this Township recently?
A Yes, sir, we have. In this Township, we have
‘drilled 5 wells,
Q Where are those wells locaﬁéd?
A One well is located in Unit "M" of Section 36.
One in Unit "N" of Section 32. One in Unit "M" of

Section 21. One in . Unit "M" of Section 24. One in Unit "H"

of Section 12,

Q Have any of these wells been completed at the
present time?

A Yes, sir, some of them have.

Q Which ones have been completed?
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A The one in Unit "M" Section 36 which we call the
Albino Canyon Well,

Q That well was completed?

A Yes.

Q In what zone or zones?

A It was completed in the Mesa Verde. If was
drilled to the T.D, of 84-80 through the Dakota.

Q Was a completion attenpt made in the Dakota?

A Yes, sir; it was, We ran a line on the Dakota
in separate scages. We gave the Dakota every chance to
come in, I think we adequately tested it.

'Q Was that weill completed in the iMesa Verde?

A Yes, sir, it was. |

Q What was the -absolute open flow poteﬁtial flow
on that well?

A The absolute open flow on Mesa Verde was 2459
M,C.F, a day.

Q How was the well completed?

A It is a singly completed well, It was plugged
hack from ;he Dakota.

Q Was the zone cracked at the time the cempletion

attempt?
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A Yes, sir.

¢  How was it cracked?

A It was packed with sand and water, high volume.
Q Was a well drilled in Section 21 and also drilled

to a sufficient depth to penetrate and test the Dakota

formation?
A Yes, sir, it was.
Q What was your experience in completing thLat well?
A We also gave this Dakota section an adequate test

as we did the well in Section 36. This also resulted in
uneconomical flow from the Dakota. The well was subseguently
plugged back and completed in the Mesa Verde for 1939

M.C.F. per day absolute overflow.

Q Has Applicant drilled or is Applicant presently H
drilling any other wells in this Township?

A The well in Unit 'N" of Section 32 was drilled
to a total depth of 8349. The line was sent ﬁhrough the
Dakota and we also adequately tested the Dakota in this
well. It also failed to produce in commercial quanﬁities
from the Dakota. The well was plugged back and dually

Vorde formation and Picture Cliff

completed in the Mcsa
formation.

Has Applicant also drilled a well in Section 12

s
-
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recentiy?
A Yes, sir, we have.
Q What is the present status of that well?
A This well presently has the pipe set and is
waiting on a completion unit.
MR. NUTTER: What well was that?
THE WITNESS: The well in Section 12, Unit “4",

MR. NUTTER: Where would that be in Unit "H"

, there. Would that actually be there iﬁ{Lot 5 of this plat

or what?
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: So you've got a well drilling there

oo™

right now?

THE WITNESS: Yes, that is correct. It is a
‘standard location. We had room in the NE/L of Section 12
to moke a standard location.

BY MR. STARKS:

Q In your opinion, do you think there is a chance
to complete that well in the Dakota formation?

A Presently, our log an?lyses indicate ‘that there
is a good possibility that this well can be completed in

the Dakota formation.

9] Mr. Stevens, based on your experience in attempting

~
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to complete wells in the Dakota formation in this area,

in your opaniocn, could you justify recommending to your

management that wells be drilled to the Dakota formation
and singly completed in that zone?
A No, sir, due to the low capacity, we couldn't

recommend that.
G Even with the absolute open-flow potential on the

Mesa Verde, would you sav that the Mesa Verde is your

best shot in this area?

A Yes, sir., We consider the Mesa Verde as proved

in this area, but the Dakota is wildcat.

3 Q But with the deliverability anticipated in the
S

Mesa Verde, you anticipate a relatively long period of
pay-off for these wells?

A Yes, we do. Mesa Verde is also going to be a
relatively low capacity. The new wells shcuid be better than
the old shot-hole completions, but they will be low capacity.

) Q  In your opinion, in order to economically justify

the drilling of further wells in the Dakota and testing it
in this area, would it be necessarylto dually complete
these wells as both Dakota and Mesa Verde wells?

A Yes, sir, it would. They would essentially be

dually completed.
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Q Now, if Applicant's request should be granted
today, would tnis afford the Applicant any preferred
position with respect to correlative rights over his
neighbors from the standpoint of spacing?

A No, sir. No advantage so far as spacing is
concerned with the sections to the south.

Q All right. Have you checked to determine the
location of wells to the north, and incidently, the north

line of Section 32-A is coincident with the State line of

-i:the State of New Mexico -- that is, the Colorado-New Mexico

State border, is that not correct?

A  That is correct.

Q And the wells to the north will be located in the
State Qf Colorado, is that not correct?

A That is correct.

Q Have you checked to determine the location of
wells which wmight be offsetting this acreage to the north?

A Yes, sir. The Section offsetting Section 12 to
the north has two wells in it. One well is singly completed
in <vhe Mesa Verde and it has a dual Dakota-Mesa Verde
completion in it.

@ Let me ask you this question: Are those also

fractional sections offsetting to the north?




A Yes, sir, they are. They are short sections.

Q Do they appear similar in size to the sections thet
we are looking at?

A Relatively similar, yes, sir.

Q So if Applicant were permitted to make his
locations as requested, he would not acquire any competitive
advantage even with respect to the wells over in Colorado, |
is that correct?

A Yes.

Q Let me ask you this, Mr. Stevens: 1In your opinion,
will one well adeduately drain an area of gpproximately
4,20 acres in the Mesa Verde which was permitted in the
1959 Order?

A Wéll, 420 acres in this particular area, there;
would be some question that a Mesa Verde well or a Dakota
well could drain 420 acres.

Q I would like to call your attention to Applicant’'s
Exhibit No. 4 and particularly with respect to Section 18,

On this Exhibit, I believe thereis dashed in brown an area
which encompasses most -- well it encompasses all of the
south half of Section 18 and a portion of Section 19 --

why was that shown on this plat?

A That was shown to show what we propose, the
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formation of another unit in this one Section in order
so that the remaining units would coincide with the pre-
sently establisted unit in the tier of Section -- on the
west side of the Township, but south of Section 18.

Q In other words, in making this request, Applicant
is here demonstrating that this would not jeopardize the
spacing of units in Sections 19,'30 and 31 which were
covered by the prior Orders?

A Yes, sir.

MR. STARKS: Mr. Examiner, no request was made
with respect to an unorthodox location through oversight
and inasmuch as I was not included in yhis notice, It
might be improper to mention it at this time,. however,
there is one bit of testimony I would like to elicit in
that regard for clarification purposes.

BY MR. STARKS:

Q If Applicant's request should be granted, could
orthodox locations be made on all units as requested?

A No, sir, vThe proposed unit -- the units that»
we propose in Sections 11 and 12 -- there would be some
problem in establishing a standard location in that unit.

Q But could orthodox locations be made in all of

the other units as requested?

A Yes, sir.




Q And Applicant would either defer requesting of an
unigrthodox location with respect to the second unit from
ﬂﬁe right encompassing a portion of Sections 1l and 12 «-
| MR. NUTTER: (Interrupting) DNow, you said you've
already got a location drilling which is a standard
location, so really all we've got left, then, is a possible
non-standard location in Section 117

MR. STARKS: 1In Section 11 which includes a
portion of Section 12,

MR. NUTTER: A part of 12.

MR. STARKS: Standard locations could be made
in each of the other units as applied for. I am simply
bringigg that up.

I don't believe I hafe anything further of
this witness, Mr. Examiner.

ChOSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Stevens, when you were going through the
development in this Township, you also mentioned a well in
Section 24. Has that well been drilled yet?

A Yes, sir.

Q Would you give us the details on that, please?

A Yes, sir. That‘is in Unit "M" of Section 24,

Canyon No. 1, drilled to a T.D. of 8260 through the

AR
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Dakota. We set a line in the Dakota perforatec in sand
and watér pack, the Dakota and the Grenier and upper bench
of the Dakota separately. This formation alsolfailed

to produce gas in commercial quantities, so the well was

plugged back and completed in the Mesa Verde and we are

presently testing the Fruitland formation in that well

with dual completion in the Fruitland and the Mesa Verde.

Q Do you have a potential in the Mesa Verde yet?

A No, sir. We haven't fuliy completed the well.

Q Are you going to have a well in the Mesz Verde,
however?

A Yes, sir,

Q And you are attempting a dually completed well
in the Fruitland and Mesa Verde?

A That's right. Our drilling report said that when
they cleaned the well and blew it d0wn,;that the Mesa
Verde was producing about 1200 M.C.F. a day.

] What acreage does the San Juan 32-8 Unit compiise
here? Originally, was the entire Township in the Unit?

A Yes, sir.

Q Then, for non-production, certain acreage was

deleted from the Unit?

MR. STARKS: Pardon me. That is the acreage shown
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in green on our Exhibit No. 3. It is still in the San Juan --
MR. NUTTER: (Interrupting) That ic all the

acreage that is in the unit?
MR. STARKS: Yes.
MR. RUTTER: Now, Aztec has leases on Sections

7, 8, 10, 11 and 12 and the north half of 182

MR. STARKS: Yes, sir. Aztec also owns leases
on this too, but since this was for information purposes,

I didn't priesume to show this as a lease plat -- just to

py
o
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H 4 the white Léreage in this Township is Aztec, all the green

4TER (Interrupting) In other words, all

acreage belongs to the Unit?

MR. STARKS: That'!s correct. But these are all

Ly o et P— L
£
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new leases that were taken in the last 24 months.
MR. NUTTER: Now, the reascn that Section 9 was
not deleted from the Unit was because the Unit had drilled

a dry hole in Section~9; had it not?

. MR. STARKS: Yes.
MR. NUTTER: And I believe that that dry hole is
| shown on your Exhibit No. 47?

MR. STARKS: Yes, that is correct.

BY MR, NUTTER:
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] Did that well test for the Dakota?
A No, sir, it didn't go that deep. It went to

651€¢ and the Dakota is below 8000 feet.

G So it was a Mesa Verde test and possible Picture
Cliff?
A Yes.

Q Now, with respect to this Unit in the south half
of Section 18, Mr. Stevans, you show the‘éntire south;hg;f
dedicated to the Unit in the dotted brown line?

A Yes, sir.

G ind also the two lots in the western portion of
the northwest quarter of Section 19?

A Yes.

Q And then the total there of 318.49'acres'would be
all of that acreage enclosed in the brown dotted line?

;A Yes, sir, that would be the south half of 18 and
the two lots in Section 19.

MR. STARKS: Mr. Examiner, thét was done for the
reason of showing what would be necéssitated in reforming
the Dakota Unit which had previously come all the way

up here and has taken a portion of Section 7 by cutting it

off, deleting this and adding that which wouldn't jeopardize

because the other -- this was uncommitted under the Dakota -~-




24

this was merely to demonstrate that this would not jeopardize
the spacing pattern by interrupting at that point.
BY MR. NUTTER:
G Now, if we continued, then, in Section 1¢ witﬁ

the deletion of the two lots from another Unit in Section
19, you could continue with the pattern proration unit
that was established by Order No. R-2046, I believe it was?

| A Yes, sir, they would bz continued.

Q ~ Then you could just run right on down the line

with the existing units as they are?

‘g A Yes, sir.
’f} Q And this 318.49 acre unit approximates a standard %
: unit for Mesa Verde or Dakcta? %
| A Yes., : %
MR. STAARKS:- ' The Dakota Units as delineated went
312.56. We siméiy attempted to show that by chopping it 1
off at this point. It wouldn't jeopardize the continuation ;
of the former spacing pattern,
BY MR. NUTTER:
Q One final question, Mr. Stevens: Would Aztec
have objections to the unit operators dedicating a unit
comprising this 318.49 acres as you have outlined here on
your Exhibit No. 47
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A Yes, sir. We would have no objections.
Q You would have no objections?
A We would have no objections whatsoever.

MR. STARKS: May I come back again? There is

~ one other point 1 would like to discuss?

MR. NUTTER: Very good.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. STARKS:

Q First off, the biggest uni% which would be
created under the spacing order would be owned entirely --
not by Applicant -- but by the operators of 32-8 unit,
is that not correct? |

A Yes, it ‘is.

@ Now, in making your request for coincident units
for the Mesa Verde and the Hékota and there being no Dakota
production to the south in this Township, I would like to
ask you if there are any wells completed in the Dakota
formation across the State line up in Colo” ado?

A Yes, sir, there are. As previously pointed out,
there is one dual completion in the section north of
Section 12 and in the section diagonally north of Section
8, there is a -dual Mesa Verde-Dakota completion there --

just -one well in that section to the north.
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G Let me ask you this: If there are producable
hydrocarbons in the Dakota formation underlying the area
which is the'subject of this Hearing, if wells are not

drilled to the Dakota formation and completed in that

hose producable hydrocarbons

A it is highly possible that they would. ]
MR. STARKS: Nothing further, l!ir. Examiner.

Thank you.
MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions of

Mr. Stevens?

(Witness excused.)
MR. NUTTER: Did you offer those exhibits?
MR. STARKS: Yes, those are offered. I am sérry.
MR. NUTTER: Aztec's Exhibits Nos. 1 through 4

will Le admitted in evidence. :

(Whereupon, Applicant's
Exhibits Nos. 1 through 4 were
admitted in evidence.)

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone else have anyching

that they wish to offer in Case No. 4187? Ve will take the

case under advisement.
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reported by me, and the same isw a true and correct record

of the said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge,

skill and ability.

COURT REPORTER /' —

My Commission expires April 8, 197i1.

Y do lioreby esrtffy tbat the foregoing 1s
2 complots raoerd of e proscedings ia

; | the Ewunitor hearin jCam no%&’
s bheard by pe on._._._. S 19.&?..

2. ot =y o e, TZ21DOT
Ne® JHoxioo 011 Conservation Coutssion




GOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO
CHAIRMAN

OI1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION
LAND COMMISSIONER

STATE OF NEW MEXICO ALEX J. ARMIJO

MEMBER
P. O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
STATE GEOLOGIST
87301 A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY . DIRECTOR

August 14, 1969

Mr. Richard Morris Re: Case No. 4187
Montgomery, Federici, Andrews, Order No._ R=-3817
Hannzhs & Morris Applicants

Attorneys at Law
' Aztec 0il & Ga
Post Office Box 2307 ztec s Ccmpany

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies ofvthe above-referenced Commis—
sion order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

A K

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:

HoLbs OCC X
Artesia ocCC
Aztec 0OCC X

Other




BEFORE TEE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSIOM
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF COMSIDERINGt

CASE Mo. 4187
Order No. R-3817

APPLICATION OF AZTEC OQIL & GAS COMPANY
FOR THE AMENDMENT OF ADMINISTRATIVE
ORDER NWU-341 AND COMMISSION ORDER KO.
R-2046, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER c I188I0N

BY 8SION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 6, 1969,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

NMOW, on this 14th day of August,6 1962, the Commissicn, &

quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the regommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

in the premises,

FINDS )

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has juriasdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thersof.

t2) ‘That Administrative Order NWU-341, dated December 14,
1959, established ten non-standard gas proration units in the
Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 18,
19, 30, and 31, Township 32 North, Range 8 West, NMPM, San Juan

County, New Mexico,

(3) That Commission Order No. R-2046, dated August 14, 1961,
established, among the establishment of other non-standard gas
proration units, ten non~-standard gas proration units in the
Basin-Dakota Gas Pool ir Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 18, 19,

30 and 31, Township 32 North, Range 8 West, NMPM, San Juan

County, New Mexico.
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CASE No. 4187
Order No. R-I817

(4) That the aforesaid non-standard Blanco-Mesaverde and
Basin-Dakota gas proration units are not coextensive.

(5) That the applicant, Aztec Oil & Gas Company, seeks to
amend the aforesaid orders in such a manner as to permit the
establishment of eight coextensive non-standard Blanco-Mesaverde
and Basin-Dakota gas proration units in said Sections 7, 8, 9,
10, 11, 12, and 18,

(6) That Administrative Order NWU-341 ghonld he smandzd by
the deletion of Units 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, and 7 from the non-standard
gas proration units approved therein for the Blanco-Mesaverde
Pool in Township 32 North, Range 8 West,

- {7) That Commission Order No. R-2046 should be amended by
tha deletion of Tracts A, B, C, D, B, F, G, and H from the non-
standax:d gas proration units approved in said ordexr for the
Basin-Dakota Gas Pool in Township 32 North, Range 8 West.

(8) That eight coexiensive non-standard Llanco-Mesaverde
and Basin-Dakota gas prorxation units in Township 32 North, Range
8 West, MMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico, should be sstablished
as follows:

TRACT __ ACREAGE =~ DESCRIPTION
I 314.78 Section 73 Lots i, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6,

E/2 8W/4, and 8E/4

1 375.07 Section B8: Lots 1, 2, 5, 6, 7, 8,
"3/2 3'5;/4 . @&na 3;/4

I1I 382.84 Section 9: lots 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7,
8, 9, 10, 11, and W/2
sW/4

Iv 290,69 Section 10: Lots 6, 7, 8, 9, 10, 11,

14, 15, and 16
v 293,658 Section 10: Lots S5, 12, and 13

Section 1l1: Lots 7, 8, 9, 10, 15,
and 16

I Im——
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CASE No. 4187
Ordesr ¥No, R-3817

TRACT __ACREAGE _ DESCRIPT
vI 299.89 Section 111 Lots 5, 6, 11, 12, 13,
and 14

fection 12: Lots 8, 9, and 16

Vil 322.34 S8ection 12: Lots 3, 6, 7, 10, 11,
12, 13, 14, and 15

VIII 271.65 Section 18: N/2

(9) That tha delation of ths above-dsacribsd acn-standard

gas proration units from Administrative Order ¥NWU-341 and Commis-
sion Order No. R-2046 and the establishment of the eight above-
described non-standard gas proration unita will aid in systematic
ds . 2lopment of the subject pools, ease the administrative burden
upon the operxator thereby preventing waste and will not violate
correlative righta.

IT I8 RD. !

(1) That Administrative Order WWU-341 is hereby amended by
the deletion of Unite 2, 3, 4, 5, S, and 7 from the non-standard
gas proration units approved therein for the Blanco-Mesaverde
Pool in Township 32 North, Range 8 West, WMPM, San Juan County,
New Mexico.

(2) That Commission Ordexr No. R-2046 is hereby amended by
the deletion of Tracts A, B, C, D, B, F, G, and H frca the non-
standard gas proration units approved therein for the Basin-Dako
Pool in Township 32 Forth, Range 8 wQa.. NMPM, San Juan County,
New Mexico.

(3) That the following-described non-standard gas proration
units in the Blanco-Mesaverde and Basin-Dakota Pools, San Juan
County, MNew Mexico, are hereby established:

TOMNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 8 WRSY(, NMPM
TRACT ACREAGE DESCRIPRION
i 314,78 Section 73 Lots 1, 2, 3, 4, S5, &,

E/2 84/4, and SE/4
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CASE No. 4187
Order No. R-3817
| TRACT ACREAGE __DESCRIPTION
o | x 375.07 Section 8; Lots 1, 2, 5, 6, 7, 8,
L E/2 8W/4, and SE/4
R 111 382.84 Section 91 Lots 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, J
v 290.69 Section 10: Lots 6, 7, 8, 9, 10,
| 11, 14, 15, and 16 :
\'4 293,65 Section 10: Lots 5, 12, and 13
Section 1l: Lots 7, 8, 9, 10, 15,
and 16 o
VI 299,89 Section 11y Lots 5, 6, 11, 1z, 13,
ara 14
Section 12: Lots 8, 9, and 16
vIX 322.34 Section 123 Lots 8%, 6, 7, 10, 11,
12, 13, 14, and 15
Viil 271.65 Section 18: KN/2
~{4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the _
entry of such further orders as the Ccumission may deem necessary.
DONE at Santa Fe, New Mu:ico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.
/ TE ICo
(/ QIL C".\ON VA COMMISSION
A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secratary
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.- Gentlemen:

O e . . LN
) P. O, BOX 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

December 14, 1959

Pacific Northwest Pipeline Corporatica
P. O. Box 1526
Salt Lake ity 10, Utah

Attention: Mr. R. N, Richey

Administrative Ozder NWU-341 .

Reference is made to your application for approval of 10
non-standard gas proration units in the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool
counsisting réspectively of the following-Jdescribed acreage in Town-
ship 32 North, Range 8 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico:

Unit 1, all of Section 7 (314.78 acres) §C
nit 2, all of Section 8 (377.04 acres) Mf
Unit 3, all of Section 9 (386.44 acres)
.4 Unit 4, all of Section 10 (39180 acres)  Sonsecd
Unit 5, all of Section 11 (404.00 acres)
Unit 6, all of Section 12 (408.40 acres) Aesce
nit 7, W/2 of Section 12 {22460 acres) omind
Uit 8, W/2 of Section 19 (223.40 acres)
Unit 9, W/2 of Section 30 (221.20 acres)
Unit 10, W/2 of Section 31, (221,10 acres)

It {s our understanding that the wells to which the above-
d“cribed unites will be dedicated have not yet been drilled. Such wells:
shall be located on orthodox locations for the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool
or an exception obtained for any unorthodox location.
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OIL. CONSERVATION COMVISSION
: P, O. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Pacific Northweat Pipeline Corp.
December 14, 1959: :
z.

You are hereby authorized to operate the above-described
non-standard gas proration units in the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool with
the dedicated wells to be assigned an acreage factor for allowable
purposes in the proportion that the acreage {n each such non-standard
gas proration unit bears to the acreage in a standard gas proration
unit {n the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool,

Very truly yours,

A, L. PORTER, Jr.,
Secretary-Director

ALP/OEP/og

cc: Oil Conservation Commission
Aztec, New Mexico
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BEFORE THE CIL CONSERVATIC:.: CChuhSSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING ... .. ... 7.~
CKLLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION =

© COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR i . =i f
. THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: =~ . "= iih-

: .. Order No. R-2046

APPLICATION OF THE OIL CONSERVATION N
COMMISSION ON ITS OWN MOTION TO CON- o
SIDER ESTABLISHING NON-STANDARD GAS
PRORATION UNITS IN THE BASIN-DAKOTA

GAS POOL IN CERTAIN PARTIAL SECTIONS,

SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.
T L an o R

Vol LN

“.o 7 ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION::.: . 24

This cause came’ on for hearing at .9 o'clock a.m. on
June 28, 1961, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel S. Nutter,
Examiner duly appointed by the 01l Conservation Commission of New

with Rule 1214 of the Commilssion Rules and Regulatiqns.

NOW, on this 14th day of ‘August, 1961, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the application, the

evidence adduced, and the recommendatiorns of the Examiner,
Daniel S. Nutter, and belng fully advised in the premises,

‘, ir

FINDS: “ - C e
N ! : b

(1) - That due public notice having been given as required by»

law, the Commission has Jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.' .. 'l ..

(2) That, in order to enéufé‘SystemaEic'development and

thereby prevent waste and protect correlative rights, the Commis-

P T e T A LR SIPL B
PRI

sion should -establish individual proration units in the Basin- )
Dakota Gas Pool in Townships 29, 30, 31 and 32 North, Ranges 4, 5,
6, 7, 8, 9, 11, 12 and-13 West, NMPM, .San Juan County, New Mexico.

{3) That said non-standard proration units are necessitaed
by irregular sections resulting from survey corrections in the
Unilted States Public Lands Survey.

. (4) That the acreage contained in each individual proration
unit should be based on the latest official surveys and resurveys
accepted by the Federal Bureau of Land Management.

D ey e e

e T T YRR PEN IR TR

Mexico, hereinafter referced to as the "Commission," in accordance

1




Order

t ¢t nohustandard
units in the Sin-Dakota Gas. ¢
are herebv nﬂ* bl

- S

< No

R T

IT I m’z:-c

Fa
T——— =

~SSBFORE ORDERED: . . e an
—\\

(1) Tha he following-described

gas Proration
.¥o0l, San Juan Co
ished:

unty, New Mexico

e B Jo)

Tract

A
B

Tract

MR T P,

N Acrea e s

WNSHIP 29 NORTH( RANGE 9 WEST
Acreage ‘

Section

264.00
334.14

336.66
33126871 0y

- N/2 N/2 N/2 s/2 n/z
5 g;s.,s/z s/2. N/2 3/2

S eE et o Sl
'y
[

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH RANGE 13 WEST : i
\\\l__\-

Secgion
_.“Nw“mnmvm»mwwwwwwpﬁm»‘« ey om o .
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Order No. R-2046

f » o TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST

Tract Acreaqge Section'

. 339:46 1 "~ E/2 (This unit also contains the
" SE/4 of Section 36, Township 31
North, Range 6 West)

to

319.69 1 . w2
227 .48 12 . E/2

T ey -

227.76 13 E/2
~ 228.52 24 .- . E/2
229.56 25 E/2

e M M U G

230.24 . 36 - E/2

TONNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST

Y Tract Acreaqe Section

296.02 6 - A portion of this unit contains
-+~ acreage 1ln Section 31, Township
31 North, Range 7 West described
“under that Township.

V . 4
’ : ; CASE No. 2327

B 298.90 7 W2
, 18 S NW/4
¢ 307 .44 18 . swW/4

) 19 "?~iW/2
| D 209.36 30 W2

E 211.32 31 W/2

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST

Tract ° Acreage - Section
A 299.85 6 ’ W/2
: R 7 - NW/4
y ' B 304.39 7 “SW/4

18 : .W/2

T T R Ay R A e s an L sk ey  ueiges
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g CASE No. 2327

| Order No. R-2046 _
| !

Pl

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST - (CONTINUED) : = -

Tract Acreage Section -

c  310.56 - 19 L wW/2 : O ~
30 0 /4 | Sl

D . 308.56 30 - SW/4

31 W/2 | ' o ﬁ": i

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST G
Irxact - Acreage = Section é

A 321.99 6 ©  Lots 3, 4, 5, 6, SE/4 NW/4, NE/4 - ‘)
SW/4. (This unit alvo contains j
! . _ - acreage ir Section 31, Township ;
o ' A R .. 31 North, Range 13 West consist- !
b T ‘ ing of Iots 1, 2, 3, 4, B/2z W/2.) - i

B 324.79 6 Lot 7, SE/4 SW/4 R

TR

S w2

‘ ‘180 nw/e 3
; c 314.60 18 . sw/a ‘
1 w2
| 300 . NE/4 NW/4 )
D 317.19 30 ..Iots 8, 9, 10, 13, 14, 15, 16 . . 7
/ 31 w2 | SR
) _? i . TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST

Tract Acreage Section Gt e -}= o BRI

:
g | o
ij A 331.82 1 E/2 - AR  1>f: ' ‘1
: B 327.26 1 W2 o | EESRE
. C  326.90 2 E/2
D 326.62 2 w/2
| E 326.52 3 5/2
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CASE No.
Order No. R-2046

2327

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST - LCONTINUEQL

w2
E/2
W/z
E/é
W/2
N/2
s/2

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST

Tract Acreage Section
F 326.60 3
G 326.57 4
H 326.43 4
I 326.49 5
J 326.69 5
K 316.40 6
L 305.44 6
M 305.67 7
"N 305.89 7
c 306.11 is
P 306;33 18
) 306.53 19
R 306.71 19
S 306.90 30
T 307.10 30

- u 307 .31 ©.:31
v 307.53 31

Tract Acreaqge Section
A 360.20 1
B 368;60 V2
c 368.40 3
D 368.28 4
E 367.96 5

»
»
=

. All

All

All

All
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CASE No. 2327

Order No. R-~2046

TOWNSHIP 3] NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST - (CONTINUED)

' TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST

'Igggg - Acreagqe Section
F 326.60 3
G 326.57 4
H 326.43 4
I 326.49 5
J 326.69 5
X 316.40 6
L 305.44 6
M 305.67 7
N 305.89 7
-0 306.11 ‘18
P 306.33 18
Q 306.53 19
R 306.71 19
s 306.90 30
T 307.10 30
U 307.31 31
v 307.53 31

w/2
E/2
w/2
E/2
w/2

N/2

s/2
N/2
s/2
N/2
s/2
N/2

S s/2

N/2

:s/2

N/2

S/2

Tyract Acreagc Section
A 360,20 1
B 368.60 2
C 368.40 3
D 368.28 4
E 367 .96 5

All

ALl

All
All

all

st

Sl




TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST - (CONTINUED)

Tract = Acreage Section . - o : _ |
F 336.42 6 All ’ T
| 7 NW/4
G 323,99 7 SW/4
| 118 w/2 ' N ’?
19 Né/4i N/2 SW/4 =

H 327.63 19 s/2 Sw/4
30 W2
31 W/2

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST

-6-
I CASE No. 2327 ‘
, ' Order No. R-2046
S
]

Tract Acreage Section
A 319.44 1 we All
| 12 NE/4 Nm/4 1
B 356.26 " 2 . © ALl
C 353.00 3 * All
o 4 That portion of Tract 37 lying in
: Section 4. SR _
» D 343;23 4 o All, except that portion of Tract f
: 37 1lying in this section. k
E . .E 30,16 5 an i
~ ; | L ss1ee 6 ALl |
§ G 318.50 12  SE/4, W/2 NE/4, SE/4 NE/4
13 . NE/4 | | |
H  335.66 13 SsE/4

24 " E/2
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_ i CASE No. 2327 ' | |
o , Order No. R-2046 . :
o | '~ TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST - (CONTINUED)
i

Tract Acreage Section

I 337,04 = .25 ‘o E/2
36 f NE/4
339.46 . 36 - A portion of this unit contdins

acreage in Township 30 North,
Range 6 West described under that

]

Township.

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST

Tract  Acreage Section

A~ 367.08 1 ALl |
C _ "B 310.48 ’.»iﬁ-fé,”“f‘ lot 8, E/2, E/2 W/2
] e ]'324.82'f 2 o w2 sw/a
| o ou3o. | E/2, se/a siya

1ot 7, NE/4 SW/4, W/2 W/2

W

W

D 318.57
E/2 E/2, SW/4 SE/4

PN

? . E  323.15 Lot 6, NW/4 SE/4, W/2

Iot 5§

tn

L F 321.66 lots 6, 7, 8, E/2 SW/4, SE/4

G - 319.16 Tract No. 53, Lot 9

. . »

Iots'8, 9, 10, 11, NE/4 SwW/4,
N/2 SE/4

b H 324.39 SW/4 SW/4
‘ * lots 12, 14, 15, S/2 SE/4
Iot 5, N/2 NE/4, SE/4 NE/4

‘Lots 6, 7, SW/4 NE/4, N/2 SE/4.
All of Tract 54 lying in Sections
6 and 7.

NN aw;

I - 317.23

P J 325.68 7 Lots 8 and 9, SE/4 SE/4, that
§ : » portion of Tract 55 lying in
. this serntion:

i
§
i
{
i
1
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: CASE No. 2327
Order No. R-2046

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST - (CONTINUED)

Tract Acreaqge Section /
18 - Lots 5, 6, 7, NE/4 NE/4, S/2 NE/4,
that portion of Tract 55 lying in
. iy this section.

K 321,61 - 18 = - Lots 8, 9, 10, SE/4 NW/4, E/2 SW/4,

h L . SE/4

L 259.82. 18 . iots 5, 6, 7, 8, E/2 W2
30 Lot.5, NE/4 NW/4

M 250.65 30  Ilots 6, 9, 10, SE/4 NW/4, E/2 SW/4
31 ' Lots 7, 8, E/2 NW/4

N 296.02 31 Iots 11, 12, E/2 SW/4. The balance

of this Tract lies in Section 6,
Township 30 North, Range 7 West and
consists of ILots 10, 11, 12, 17,

18, 19, NwW/4 SE/4, SW/4 NE/4, and
the portion of Tract 40 lying in
the SW/4 SE/4 of that section,

ALTAY Y Y > WY/, ey VAR LT W 2 o~
S TOCWNRSEIP 31 ANV LI, NGO LS WD

Tract  Acreage . Section .
A 322.36 6 ;x» W/2
‘ .. 7. ., W4, N/2 SW/4
B  315.59. . 7. ... . §/2 sw/a
5~ N L18 o .. W/2
B ' 18 7T Lots 9, 16, N/2 wW/4
) c 329.75 19 Lot 17, E/2 Sw/4, SE/4 NW/4
Y30 w2
b 321,99 31 7 A portion of this unit contains

acréage in Township 30 North,
Range 13 West described under
that Township.
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CASE No. 2327
Order No. R-2046

TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH,‘ﬁANGE 5 WEST

Tract Acreage Section
A 353.24  '12 B W/2, E/2 sw/4
B 3s4.65 12 NW/4):W/2 SW/4
, S S N/2 NE/4, SE/4 NE/4, E/2 SE/4
c 136.52 11 NW/4, SW/4 NE/4 B/2 sw/e,
: | W/2 SE/4 ,
w0 NE/4 NE/4
D 339.10 | V11'."‘ ’W/Z-SW/4
B T NW/4 NE/A, S/2 NE/4, SE/4
E 278.70 0 We2  L‘y :
F 339.54 4_‘:W9jf“i\‘ B/2 E/2, SW/4 NE/4, W/2 SE/4,
: ovi e E/2 sW/4 S .
G 338.8a o .NW/4 NE/4, N/4, W/2 SW/4
g SE/4 NE/4, E/2 SE/4
H 319.74 8‘?Q{ N/2 NE/4 SW/4 NE/4, SE/4 NW/4
SW/4 SWw/4, E/2 SW/4, W/2 SE/4
. 316,14 . o 8w N/2 NW/4, SW/4 NW/4, NW/4 Sw/4

.7 5% . All.: The SE/4 SE/4 of Section 12,
Township 32 North, Range 6 West ‘is
also contained in this unit.

355.25 ~  ig o AL o

sl 7 AR R AN

g
| 1 ol :
K 345.59 iédff : . All?
' 'éllvﬁl All?
 TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST .« -
Tract Acreage Section |
A 336.31 . S 12 NE/4, E/2 Nw/4 NE/4 Sw/4,
' N/2 SE/4 SW/4 SE/4 A
B 356.82 12 SE/4 SW/4, W/2 W/2
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CASE No. 2327
Order No. R-2046

TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST -~ (CONTINUED)

Tract Acreage  Section
| 11 E/2 E/2, SW/4 SE/4
C . 334.45 11 W/2 NE/4, NW/4, N/2 sv/4,
4 G SE/4 SW/4, NW/4 SE/4
D 338.25 .. - .10 © ° _ E/2 E/2, SW/4 NE/4, W/2 SE/4,
- L } SE/4 SW/4 ‘ ‘ A
B 337.75  ~ 10 - NW/A NE/4, Nu/A, N/2 SW/4,
' .y sw/A‘sw/4 e
o E/2 SE/4
F . 317.60 o N/2, W/2 SE/4
6 317.51 | 9 sW/4 ,' |
A . L 8 E/2 E/2, NW/4 NE/4
B 320.00 g 'SW/4 NE/A, SE/4 WW/4, SW/4,
SO 'W/2 SE/4
.I> ‘3:048‘.78 S N N/2 NW/4, SW/4 NW/4
I 318.27. . 7 s/2
K. 318.39.% 31. | N/2 N/2, 8/2 NE/4, N/2 SE/4
315.12 31 . S8/2 NW/4, SW/4, S/2 SE/4

TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST

Tract Acreage Sectioh ‘ ,
A 293.10 7 Lots 2, 3, 4, SW/4, W/2 SE/A
B 298.38 7 E/2 E/2 |
e a2
o " 298,33 - '8 Lo W/2
9 W/2 W2
D 376.88 9 E/2 W/2, E/2

100 Lots 3, 4, NW/4 SW/4




Cr5E No. 2327
Order No. R-2046

TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST - (CONTINUED)

| Tract ' Acreage Section )
3 E 357 .84 10 Lots 1, 2, NE/4 SW/4, S/2 SW/4, :
- o se/a o |
11 - Lots 3,4 5
F 359.20 11 - - - Lots 1, 2, S/2 |

G 399.00 12 SR S 51

’

TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST

[ : Tract Acreage Section
A . 312.63 7 |  lots 1, 2, 3, 4, N/2 S/2, s/z SE/4
| 8 . Lot 4, NW/4 SW/4 o .
/s 323.88 8  Iots 1, 2, 3, NE/4 SW/4, S/2 SW/4,
. ' sE/a T E A
b(c 329.16 9 ‘Lots 2, 3, 4, SE/4 SE/4, W/2 SE/4,
S R -:"V'lSW/4 Lo
| @///n 311.79 9. Lot 1, NE/4 SE/4 .
| : ’ 10 e Lot 2, W/2, NW/4 SE/4
/ E 317 .34 10 - B/2 B/2, SW/4 SE/4 .
11 - W/2 W/2, E/2 SW/4
/F 328.17 11 Lots 1, 2, 3, SE/4-
12 e wW/2 W2
\/ G 305.18 12 % E/2 W/2, E/2
| v H  312.56 7. s/2 sw/4
: | 18 w2 o
19 w/2mw/4
I 316.35 19 . E/2 NW/4, SW/4
| 30 . NW/4, NW/4 SW/4 |
e 316.70 30  NE/4 SW/4, S/2 SW/4
31 | W/2 ‘
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TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST

Tract Acreage Section

A 332,27 .. 7. A1l .

B © 327.80 . 8 _ . W2
17 W2 W/2
¢ 328.20 &8 - EB/2

, 17 . E/2EB/2
320.00 17 B/2W/2, W/2 B/2

D

E 336.40 9 ‘ALl

P 335.60 10 a1l

G 334.00 11 ©anL | .
H  333.60 12 ,*,7‘ All ’ I ’

TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 12 WEST

Tract " Acreage . Section

] A 335.38 o7 o alr )

Ef ‘B 309.43 - - 8,;;|f’, All

] ‘¢ 280.38 . 9. All

:; D 326.68 10 All

;f E 336.40 11 A1l

gf P - 336.00 12, - ;.All

5; TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST

i v. Iryact  Acreage Section

g; ‘A 3es.83 . 7 Al

! ) 8 w2, w2 E/2

: B 339.80 8 B/2 E/2

é‘ s  an o - ;
i 10 " sw/4 svi/4 S ‘ |
f




‘J-—-n-u--l!lui!-lllllﬂl-llll-lllll.llllll-.l.lIll..IlIIIIII.'.IIIIIIIIIIIIII.'II"IIIIII“IIIIIIIII

-13-~
CASE No. 2327
Order No. R-2046

TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST - (CONTINUED)

Tract Acreage Section
c 336.95 10 Lot 8, E/2 W/2, E/2
11 Lot 6, W/2
D 345.89 11 lot 5, S/2 SE/4
12 All |
E 325.32 18 Lot 13, N/2, NW/4 SE/4
F 321.40 18 NE/4 SE/4, S/2 S/2
| 19 N/2 N/2, SE/4 NE/4
G 320.48 19 Lots 8, 13, 14, SW/4 NE/4, SE/4
H 335.02 30 Lot 13, NW/4 SE/4, N/2
I 325.85 30 (¢ Lot 14, NE/4 SE/4, S/2 SE/4
31 et 6, SE/4 NE/4, N,/2 NE/4
J 328.45 31 Lot 7, SW/4 NE/4, S/2

(2) That the acreage contained in each of the above-

described proration units shall be based on the latest official”

surveys and resurveys accepted by the Federal Bureau of Land
Management, and, in the event further official surveys are made
in any subject Township, the acreage in each affected proration
unit shall conform Lo the change.

(3) That'jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

EDWIN L, MECHEM, Chairman

‘E. 8. WALKER, Member

A, L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretazy
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CASE 4172:

CASE 4181:

9 CASE 4182:

_CASE 4183:

Examiner Hearing - August 6, 1969 Dccket No. 22-69

Application of J. M. Huber Corporation for a dual completion
and salt water Adisposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete
its Stoltz Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section
12, Towns*ip 15 South, kange 34 East, Lea Tounty, New Mexice,
in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the
Morton-Wolfcamp Pool and the disposal of procuced salt water
through the 8 5/8 X 4 1/2-inch casing-casing annulus into the
San Andres, Tubb, Abo, and possibly other formations in the
open-hole interval from approximately 4330 feet to 9750 feet.

Application of Franklin,Aston & Fair, Inc. for an exception to
Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Appli-
cant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order
No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the disposal

of water produced in conjunction with the production of oil on
the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt
Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for certain of
applicant's Loco Hills Field wells located in Uriits I and P

of Section 20, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Unit A of
Section 17 and Unit F of Section 4, Township 18 South, Rangec 3¢
East, and Unit O of Section 36, Township 17 South, Range 29
Bast, Eddy County, New Mexico. Disposal would be into unlined
surface pits in the vicinity of said wells.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a unit
agreement, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks apprcval of the Cedar Point Unit Area
comprising 5,120 acres, more or less, of State and Federal lands

in Township 15 South, Range 30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.

(Continued from the July 23. 1969. Examiner Hearing)

CASE 4184:

Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for special pool rules,
Lea County, New Mexicce. Applicant, in the above-styled cause.
seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the East
Lovington-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including
a provision for 80-acre oil proration units.

Application of Pennzoil United, Inc. for the creation of a new )
oil pool, promulgation of special rules therefor, and a non-
standard oil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new
Pennsylvanian oil pool for its Gallagher "8" State Well No.

1 located in the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 8, Township 17 South,

Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and for the promulgation
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Docket No. 22-69
DOCKET : EXAMINER BEARING -~ WEDNESDAY - AUGUST €&, 1969

9 A,M., - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
'STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

CASE 4180:

CASE 4167:

- _ The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or
Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:
CASE 4179:
% » | -

Application of Petroleum Corporation of Texas for an exception
to Order No. R-3221, as amended, ¥®ddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to
order No. R-3221, as amended, which order prohibitsg the dis -
posal of water produced in conjunction with the production of
oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and
Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for
applicant's Flint "B" Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit M

of Section 14, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Grayburg-
Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks
authority to dispose of salt water produced by said well in an

‘unlined surface pit located in said Unit M.

Application of Union Oil Compan' of California for an exception

“t5 Order No, R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. =

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to
Order No. R-3221, as anended, which order prohibits the dis-
posal of water produced in conjtnction with the production of
oil on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy. Chaves, and
Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for
applicant's Federal "E" and Federal "F" leiSes in Section 31,

Township 18 South, Range 31 East, Shugart Field, Eddy County,
‘New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt water

produced by wells on said leases in unlined surface pits on
the subject leases.

{Continued from the July 9, 1969 Examiner Hearing)

Application of Charles B. Read for a dual completion and salt
water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete his Hobls
"Y" Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 29, Township 12
South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner
as to permit the production of oil fram theEast Hightower-
Pennsylvanian Pool and the disposal of produced salt watex
through the intermediiate casing-production casing annulus into
the San Andres, Glorieta, Yeso, and Abo formations in the open-

“1o0le interval from approximately 4195 feet to 7720 feet.




Examiner Hearing - August 6, 1969 Docket No., 22-69
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CASE 4188:

CASE 4189:

Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for

salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose

of produced salt water into the Lower San Andres formation
in the open-hole interval from approxima:ely 5025 feet to
5125 feet in its Santa Fe State Well No. 2 located in Unit T
of Section 33, Township 9 South, Range 37 East, West Sawyer-
San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Cayman Corporation for an unorthodox oil
well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an exception to the well loca-
tion reguirements for the High Plains-Pennsylvanian Pool

as promulgated by Rule 4 of Order No. R-2874, to permit the
drilling of a well at an unorthodox location in the center
of the SE/4 NE/4 of Section 15, Township 14 South, Range

34 East, Lea County, New Mexico.
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; {Case 4184 ccntinued)

CASE 4185:

CASE 4186:

;//’

CASE 4187:

of special rules therefor including a provision for 160-

acre proration uvnits and well locations in either the

Northwest or Southeast quarter of a quarter section. Applicant
further seeks an exception to said proposed rules to re-enter
its Monsanto Gallégh»f State Well No. 1 located 660 feet from
the South and West lines of said Section 8 and to recomplete
said well in the subJeLc pool.

Application of Pennzoil United, Inc., for the creation of 2
new oil pool and special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the ahove-styled cause, seeks the creation of

a new Wolfcamp oil pool for its Sinclair "6" State Well No. 1
iocated 660 feel from the Socuth line and 760 feet from the
East line of Section 6, Townshlp 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea

“Cotinty, New Mexico, and for the promulgatlon of special rules

thérefor including a provision for 160-acre proration units and

‘well locations in either the Northwest or Southeast quarter of

a quarter section.

ApplL ‘ation of Tenneco 0Oil Company for compulsory pooling and
an unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Me:xico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling
all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool underlying
the North half of Section 11, Township 29 North, Range 13

West, San Juan County, New Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated
to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox gas well location 2250
feet from the North line and 660 feet from the Fast line of
said Section 11. Also to be considered will be the costs of
drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision
for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establish-~
ment of charges for supervision of gaid well,

Application of Aztec 0Oil & Gas Company for the amendment of
Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commisgsion Order No. R-2046,
San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks the amendment of Administrative Order NWU-341 ang
Commission Order No. R-2046, which orders established,
respectively and among other units, certain non-standard gas
proration units for the Blanco Mesaverde and Basin-Dakota Pools
in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 18, and 19, Township 32 North,
Range 8 West, San ‘Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks ta
amend said orders in such a manner as to establish eight co-~
extensive Mesaverde and Dakota gas proration units in Sections
7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, and 18, said units to average 318,89 acres
each. “
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Mr. George Hatch W

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0, Box 2088

Santa Fe, N¢w Mexico 87501 C@W L//5/7

Re: Case “‘82“_,4
—

Dear George:

The docket for the above coptioned case does not show that NWU-341 and
Order R-2046 have established proration units for both Mesaverde and
Dakota wells in Sections 30 and 31 of Township 32 North, Rangs 8 West.

| object to the partial revision of either or both urders in a manner
ﬁﬁicﬁ does not provide for all of the non-standard tracts to be divided

in a fair and orderiy manner,

The applicant may prefer to leave the subdivision of the south »alf of
Section 18 and all of Sections 19, 30, and 31 to the Commission or lease-

hold interests,

If there are questions, please cd~tact us,

Yours very truly,

A. R, Kendrick
Engineer, District #3

ARK:mc
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? July 15, 1969

KENNETH A. SWANSON, MANAGER

CERTIFIED MAIL

RETURN RECEIfT REQUESTED
*‘ Ly SV 77

, Mr. A. L, Porter, Jr.

N Secretary-Director

; ‘ New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

! Re: Application of Aztec 0il & Gas Company for
a Revision of Administrative Order NWU-3L1
dated 12-1L4-59 and Order No. R-2046 dated
8-14-61, and for an Exception to Rule 5(a)
of Orders R-1670 and R-1670-C, for Approval
of Non-Standard Gas Proration Units in the
Blanco Mesaverde and Basin Dakota Foxm-
ations in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12 and
18, T-32-N, R-8-W, San Juan County, N. M.

Dear Mr. Porter:

Azteec 0il -& (Gag Company hereby submits its application for a revisiou I
of Administrative Order NWU-341 dated December 14, 1959 and Order No. R- ‘I
2046 dated August 1L, 1961 for approval of the reformation of non-standard
gas proration units heretofore authorized as non-standard gas proration ' ;
units as exceptions tc Bule 5(2) of Orders R-1670 and R-1670-C, and in
support of such application Applicant respectfully shows and represents
to the hondrable Commission the following: . : |

1. On December 14, 1959 the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission,
: by its Admlr;strailve o:der No. NWU-3L1, authorized the spplicant, Pacific
i Northwest . Bwpellne Corporatlon, to create ten non-standard gas proration
units in ahe Blanco Mesave;de Fool, which units would have each consisted
of the entlre fractional sectlons along the north and west boundaries of
Tovmship /32 North, Range 8 W=st and the units thus permitted would have
varied in size from 221.1¢ a'res to 408.40 acres.

1 ' 2. On August 1k, 1961 the Commission, on its own motion, entered its
Order No. R-2046 c1eat1ng non-standard units which were irregular in shape
along the north and west lines of Township 32 North, Range 8 West, which




Mr. A. L. Porter -2- July 15, 1969

’

units were formed without resgard to section lines and varied in area from
305.18 acres tc 329.16 acres.

3. At the time that both of the above mentioned orders were entered
all of the affected acreage was subject to the San Juan 32-8 Unit, but
subsequent to the entry of the above orders, on December 8, 1962, Sections
7, 8, 10, 11, 12 and the N} of 18 were eliminated from the San Juan 32-8
Unit and such acreage is now subject to exploration and development
independently of the San Juan 32-8 Unit Agreement.

L, Applicant proposes in the near future to commence a program of
development which will include Sections 7, 8, 10, 11, 12 and the N% of 18,
T-32-N, R-8-W, San Juar County, New Mexico, and it is anticipated that
wells drillied for the development of this area will be dually completed
in the Blanco Mesaverde Pool and in the Basin Dakota Pool.

. 5. Based upon a resurvey of the area in question development of the
Blanco Mesaverde Fool, according to the spacing pattern estabiished by
Order NWU—3M1, would result in the creation of units of a maximum of L421,32
acres. Develcpment of the subject area in accordance with Rule R-2046
would require the creation of units which would include acreage both within
and outside of the San Juan 32-8 Unit, thereby complicating operating and
accounting procedures. ’

6. Applirant proposes the creation”of non-standard units which will

“include only that acreage which is outside of the 32-8 Uni% and further

proposes that units to bve created should be coextensive for both the
development” of Blanco Mesaverde Pool and the Basin Dakota Pool,

7. Units proposed by Applicant would contain on the average 318.89
acres.

8. Revision of the spacing pattern in the area affected would not
jeopardize the spacing pattern heretofore created for the development of
any of the acreage adjoining or in the vicinity of the revised units re-
guested by Applicant.

9. Applicant is the owner of all leases within the ares aftected by
this application except insofar as said application will require the re-
formation of a unit for Section 9 and the S4 of Section 18, both in T-32-N,
R-8-W. Applicant's leases in this area are all federal leases, as follows:
Serial Numbers NMM-6889, NM-6890, NM-9037, NM-0560419, NM-0560420, and
NM-0560421 ,




Mr. A. L. Porter -3- July 15, 1969

10. No wells have been heretofore drilled on any of the area affected
by ‘this application except for the fact that a dry hole was drilled in the
swu of Section 9 several years ago, and our information indicates that this
weli penetrated the Blanco Mesaverde fcrmation only.

11. To the best of Applicant's knowledge and belief the only offset
operators whose rights may be affected by this application other than
Applicant are E1 Paso Natural CGas Company andé Sun Oil Company. Applicant,
however, has no knowledge as to the owners or operators of offset leases
to the north of the affected area, which leases lie wholiy within the State
of Colorado and are therefore not subject to the jurisdiction of the Com-
mission. Copies of This application have been furnished to El1 Paso Natural
Gas Company and Sun 0il Company, together with the request that their con-
sent in the form of a waiver of notice and hearing be forwarded to the

Commission.

12. A plat showing the locations of the proposed units is attached
hereto and made a part hereof as Anplicant's Exhibit "a",

Wherefore, Appi.icant respectfully reguests that Administrative Orcder
NWU-3hl 4nd Order R-2046 be modified. reformed and amended and that non-
standar¢ gas proration units be created as an exception to Rule 5(a) of
Orders R-1670 and R-1670-C for the creation of coexten81ve ‘Blanco Mesaverde
and Basin Dakota units in Township 32 North, Rauge O west, San Juan County,
New Mexico, as follows:

Unit No. Acres J Descrigtion

1 322,38 Section 12: Iots 5, 6, 7, 10, 11, 12, 13, 1k, 15
2 301.39 Section 11: ILots S5, 6, 11, 12, 13, 1k
Section 12: Lots 8, 9, 16
3 292.65 Section 10: Iots 5, 12, 13
Section 11: ILots 7, 8, 9, 10, 15, 16
L 290,38 Section 10: ILots 9, 10, 11, 1k, 15, 16
5 382.84% Section - 9: Iots 2"Ai hi 5, 6, 7, 8, 9, 10,
11, and WiSWi
6 - 375.07 Section 8: Lots 1, 2, 5, 6, 7, 8, SEE, and
‘ Edswi :




1}: : .
]
?llr A. L. Porter k- July 15, 1969
1'2 ‘55
Unit No. Acres Description ‘) 7
, 7 314.78 Section 7: Iots'l, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, SEE,
: L and E3SW
5 8 271.65 Section 18: N}
Respecttully suhmitted, |
AZTEC OIL & GAS COMPANY
By i’— - AN ‘
Joe E. Starks, . 3
Attorney :
TRS 1,
o cc - E1 Paso Natural Gas Company
o P. 0. Box 1ho?
. El Paso, Texss 79999
|
| Sun 0il Company
| P, 0. Box 1861
: \ Midland, Texas

B e T R s
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

a 7N A CASE NO. 4187 -, ¢ /71 |
‘ YV U~ order No. R-__ 24/ / :

1

— —
APPLICATION OF AZTEC OIL & GAS COMPANY e j
FOR THE AMENDMENT OF ADMINISTRATIVE
ORDER‘NWU—341 AND COMMISSION ORDER NO.
R-2046, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on For hearing at 9 a.m. on August 6, 1969,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.
NOW, on this day of August, 1969, the Commission,

a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the Examirer, and being fully
advised in the premises,

FINDS::

(1} That due public aoviice having been given as required Ly
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter i hereof. ’

-

(2) That Administrative Order NWU-341, dated Decemher 147
19§§, established ten non-standard gas proration units in the Blapco-

rd I'd P - rd Pl rd
Mesaverde Gas Pool in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 18, l§, 30, apd
P . ) .
31, Township 32 North, Rarige 8rWest, NMPM, San Juan County, New

Mexico.

-

-

(3) TIhat Commiséion Order No. R-2046, dated August 147
1961, éstablished, among the establishment of other non-standard
gas proration units, ten non-standard gas proration units in the
Basin-Dakota Gas Pool in Sections 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 18, 19,
30, and 31, Township 32 North, Range 8 Wesit, NMPM, San Juan County,

New Mexico.
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(4) That the aforesaid non-standard@ Blanco-Mesaverde and
Basin-Dakota gas proration units are not coextensive.

(5) That the applicant, Aztcc Cil & Gas Cumpany, seeks to
amend the aforesaid orders in such a manner as to permit the
establishment of eight coextensive non-standard Blanco-Mesaverde
and Basin-Dakota gas proration units in said Sections 7, 8, 9, 10/
11, 12, and 18.

(6) That Administrative Order NWU-341l should be amended by
the deletion of Units 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, and 7 from the non-standard
gas proration units approved therein for the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool
in Township 32 North, Range 8 West.

(7) That Commission Order No. R-2046 should be amended by
the deletion of tracts A, B, C, D, E, F, G, and H from the non-
standard gas proration units approved in said order for the Basin-
Dakota Gas Pool in Township 32 North, Range 8 West.

(8) Thét eight coextensive non-standard Blance-Mesaverde
and Basin-Dakota gas proration units in Township 32 North, Range

8 West, fan Juan County, New Mexico, should be established as

follows:
TRACT ACREAGE DESCRIPTION : //
I 314,78 Section 7: lots 1, 2, 4, 5, 6,

3,
E/2 SW/4, and SE/4

I1 375,07 Section 8: Lots 1, 2, 5, 6, 7, 8,4
' E/2 SW/4, and SE/4

ITI 382.84 Section 9: Lots 2, 3, 4, 5, 6,~7.(///
8, 9, 10, 11, and W/2
SW/4
o Le9
1V 290.38 Section 10: Lots 6, 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, |
14, 15, and 16 e
29%.¢5 .
v 2925€5 Section 10: Lots 5, 12, and 13 'd
A
Section 11: Lots 7, 8, 9, 10, 15, '
and 16
299.89
VI 36339 Section 11: Lots 5, 6, 11, 12, 13, a
14 -

Section 12: lLots 8, 9, and 16
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TRACT ACREAGE DESCRIPTION
322, 3¢
VII 322538 Section 12: Lots 5, 6, 7, 10, 11,

12, 13, 14, and 15 *7|

VIII 271.65 Section 18: N/2

-

(9) That the deletion of the above-described non-standard
gas proration units from Administrative Order NWU-341 and Commis-
sion Order No. R-2046 and the establishment of the eight above-
described non--standard gas proration units will daid in systematic
development of the subject pools, ease the administrative burden
upon the operator L{hereby preventing waste and will not violate
correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Administrative Order NWU-341 is hereby amended
by the deletion of Units 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, and 7 from the non-standafd

gas proration units approved therein for the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool

in Township 32 North, Range 8 West, NMPM, Sain Juan County, New
Mexico.
(2) .That Commission Order No. R-2046 is hereby amended by

the deletion of Tracts A, B, ¢, D, E, F, G, and H from the non-

Pool in Township 32 North, Range 8 West, NMPM, San Juan County,
New Mexico.
(3) That the following-described non-standatd gas proration

units in the Blanco~Mesaverde and Basin-Dakota Pools, San Juan

County, New Mexico, are hereby established:

standard gas proration units apﬁfoved therein for the Basiﬁ—Dakot# I
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TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM
TRACT ACREAGE DESCRIPTION
o I 314.78 Section 7: Lots 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6,
‘ E/2 SW/4, and SE/4
| L IT 375.07 Section 8: Lots 1, 2, 5, 6, 7, 8,
Conh E/2 SW/4, and SE/4
ITI 382.84 Section 9: Lots 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7,
R 8, 9, 10, 11, and W/2
SW/4
, v —296+38~ Section 10: Lots 6, 7, 8, 9, 10, 11
: 14, 15, and 16
293,65
v 20265 Section 10: Lots 5, 12, and 13
, Section 11: Lots 7, 8, 9, 10, 15,
8 and 16
- , o 299.839
: o VI 30139 Section 11: Lots 5, 6, 11, 12, 13,
o and 14 C
Section 12: Lots 8, 9, and 16
- 32.2—15%
: VII ~322538" Section 12: Lots 5, 6, 7, 10, 11,
‘ 12, 13, 14, and 15
, ' VIII 271.65 Section 18: N/2
t (4) That jurisdiction of this caunse is retained for the _
‘W' .
i entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.
DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabov%
‘designated.
STATE OF NEW MEXICO ;
OIL CONSERVATION CUMMISSION
DAVID F, CARGO, Chairman
ALEX J, ARMIJO, Member
A. L. PORTER, Jir., Member & Secretary

S EAL
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